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As a coalition member of UCEPP; UNITED COALITION EAST
PREVENTION PROJECT; I am expressing my displeasure &
concern regarding an expedited permit process posed by The City
of Los Angeles; the Restaurant Beverage Program ( Council File #
17-0981) would streamline alcohol permitting through
'standardization'! Such a broad approach to the issuance of alcohol
permits introduces s litany of issues related to sensitive uses &
developing communites! This policy changes the spirit of the
proposed City program, which was envisioned for select sit-down
family restaurants and is an additional reason to challenge it!
Please do NOT push for anything that can STOP communites
from being safe or that can prevent us from exploring our
communities!



